2014/15 South Notts Local Group Report

As ever we have run our normal programme of walks and talks, with Jacquie Glenn taking over as talks organiser for the 2014/15 programme and also our usual series of visits to local summer fetes. We are undertaking a revamp of the nature table and have bought into service an upgraded web site (courtesy of John Rowley). As in previous years we put a tree in the Methodist Church Christmas Tree display, thanks to Judith Booth for organising that. And spring 2014 saw the lower meadow at Wilwell renamed as Margarets Meadow in honour of NWT founder member and stalwart of SNG Margaret Price.
My thanks to everyone who helped run a very successful Ruddington Spring Fair this year, our most profitable in many years. Due in part to going "on-line" thanks to a brill bit of initiative by Cally Keetly. This helped us make a £1,000 contribution to the Trust, plus fund the Wilwell & Wilford Claypits Project. 
Obviously the Skylarks project is of keen interest - most of the major "terra forming" activities have been completed creating areas of shallows, muddy margins and islands, there is now a small car park and work is proceeding on other infrastructure elements - decent paths, bird hides, signage etc. But it is also involving guided walks, community archaeology and other exciting initiatives. 
But this year has been rather exciting as the local group is involved in a number of new and different initiatives.
- Wilwell and Wilford Claypits Project which is funding £27k`s worth of conservation work, plus training and information enhancement - a joint co-operation between SNG and NWT, it is funded by Heritage Lottery, Awards for All, Rushcliffe Borough Council and also the local group.
- Nottinghamshire Wildlife Photographic Competition - this is being organised in 2015 by SNG on behalf of NWT to promote interest in our counties wildlife, raise the profile of the Trust and also to commemorate Dennis Heffernan. It will run from April to September and the winners will be announced at the Trust AGM. My thanks to Cally Martin and Cath Lovatt who have pulled this together.
- Wildlife on Your Doorstep Awards - in order to recognise the work of local people and local groups - this year NWT is promoting this at a local group level, with a second county level "best in show" award.
Coming up this year we will be running 

- a programme of Walks, Talks and Summer Fete visits
- 2015 Ruddington Spring Fair

- Pub Quiz at the Larwood and Voce in Sept
- Nottinghamshire Wildlife Photographic Competition

- work will continue on the Wilwell & Wilford Claypits Project

- continue to support the Rushcliffe Nature Conservation Strategy

South Notts is set to continue playing an active role in the work of Notts Wildlife Trust in 2015/16 and playing it`s part in the local Rushcliffe nature conservation and wildlife community.
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